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The thirty-sixth Unified Carrier Registration (UCR) Plan Board of Directors (Board) meeting was called to order by Avelino Gutierrez, Chairman at 12:05 p.m. EST.

Attendance: Board of Directors
Present - Sandy Bowling, Buddy Covert, Avelino Gutierrez, Barbara Hague, Frank LaQua, Dave Lazarides, Bill Leonard, Angel Oliver, Bob Pitcher, Bill Quade, Rich Schweitzer, and Terry Willert
Absent - Rick Craig, Craig Sharkey, and Robert Voltmann,
The agenda was approved.

Avelino Gutierrez established the teleconference ground rules.

Terry Willert made a roll call of the States in which those persons in attendance introduced themselves and advised whether their State was enforcing UCR.
Frank LaQua made a motion to accept the minutes of the February 12, 2009, Board meeting. The minutes were accepted.
Bill Quade provided the report of the Federal Motor Carrier Safety Administration (FMCSA).  Tom Klingman asked FMCSA for written guidelines on changing MCMIS data.  Sandy Bowling advised that SAFER was working inconsistently due to a problem over the past weekend, which is being worked on. 
Bill Leonard provided the report of the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee.  Bill Leonard presented the Summary of State Findings. See Exhibit A.  There were about 1200 on original list with 95 in bracket 6 and the rest in bracket 5.  He will very soon be providing the States with the full list of unregistered carriers for 2009 as of 2-28-09.  

Avelino Gutierrez added that the Revenue and Fees Subcommittee has not yet submitted a document to Avelino and Bob Pitcher that can be sent to FMCSA for the recommendation of a new fee structure approved at the February 12 meeting.  Bill Leonard advised there is still more work to be done and communications with FMCSA before the document will be ready.
Bob Pitcher urged the Board to reconsider its decision on the recommended fee structure.  Letters have been sent to each State governor arguing against raising fees on the compliant carriers to pay for noncompliant carriers and suggesting an alternative fuel tax to replace the UCR.  Avelino Gutierrez introduced copies of an email from Tom Klingman and a letter from Bill Graves. See Exhibits B & C. 
Barb Hague discussed her spreadsheet analyzing fee brackets. See Exhibit D.  She explained that the spreadsheet illustrates how adjusting the fleet size in brackets 2 through 6 to account for the elimination of trailers from fleet counts, will keep more carriers from shifting down into lower brackets and, therefore, maintaining a more equitable distribution of fees.
Barb Hague made a motion to reconsider the UCR fee structure approved by the Board at its February 12 meeting.  The motion failed on vote of 7 to 4.

Dave Lazarides provided the report of the UCR Systems Subcommittee.  
Dave Lazarides provided the report of the Best Practices Subcommittee.

Sandy Bowling provided the report of the registration system of the State of Indiana Department of Revenue (INDOR).  INDOR accounting section will be taking over Sandy’s duties handling the monies.  Reports will advise states what was refunded for the month.  
Barbara Hague provided the report of the UCR Procedures Subcommittee.  A revised Q&A document will be ready for the next Board meeting.  
Barb Hague made a motion that the Q&A document be amended by putting the following note at the reference to the fee table at question I2 and the references to a commercial motor vehicle at questions I7 and L12: Beginning in UCR registration year 2010, trailers will not be considered to be commercial motor vehicles for purpose of determining UCR fees.  Motion passed unanimously.
Barb made a motion to add the following to the Q&A document: 
Question: Does a new carrier have to register in the UCR before providing interstate transportation and, if so, what is the correct fee if it has not yet operated any vehicles? 
Answer: Yes, the new carrier would need to register and the fee is based on the number of vehicles reported on the MCS-150 form that was submitted to obtain its USDOT number.  
The motion passed unanimously.

Frank LaQua provided the report of the Depository Subcommittee.  Billings sent out to donor states on February 5, due March 7, for the period of May – Aug 2007 in the amount of $846,037, and the period July – August 2008 in the amount of $2,454,939.
Barb Hague made a motion that the Board set forth guidelines for state compliance of the terms of the UCR Act and consequences to a state for noncompliance.  These guidelines shall include a minimum level of state enforcement and state performance base accountability. The motion passed unanimously.  Avelino Gutierrez referred this item to both the Best Practices and Audit Subcommittees.
Future Board meetings are scheduled for:

Thursday, April 2, 2009, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

Thursday, May 14, 2009, 12 noon – 3 p.m. EDT by teleconference

Tuesday, June 16, 2009, 1 p.m. – 5 p.m. EDT Hershey, PA and by teleconference

Wednesday, June 17, 2009, 8 a.m. – 12 noon EDT Hershey, PA and by teleconference
The Board adjourned for the day at 2:15 p.m. EST.
Minutes approved by the UCR Board on April 2, 2009
Terry L. Willert
UCR Board Secretary
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